
 

 

SpireEnergy.com 

Spire Inc. 
700 Market 
St. Louis, MO 63101 

August  26, 2020 

VIA EFIS 

Morris Woodruff 
Secretary 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
Governor Office Building 
200 Madison Street 
Jefferson City, MO 65101 
 
Dear Secretary Woodruff, 

Enclosed herewith for filing with the Missouri Public Service Commission is the revised tariff 
sheet, P.S.C. MO. No. 7 First Revised Sheet No. R-30.21 and revised sheet, P.S.C. MO. No. 8 First 
Revised Sheet No. R-30.21 in regards to the Eastern operating division of Spire Missouri Inc. d/b/a 
Spire (the “Company”).  These revised tariff sheets, have an issue date of August 26, 2020, and an 
effective date of September 25, 2020, as reflected by the Company’s tariff.   

In order to better serve our low-income single family customers that reside in our Spire Missouri 
East service territory, we are submitting this revised tariff for your approval.  With your approval, it will 
allow Spire to continue co-delivery efforts with Ameren Missouri. Spire and Ameren have a utility to 
utility agreement to work with the third-party administrator Resource Innovation for continued synergies 
for our shared customers. Spire drafted this language to help customers utilize incentive funding by 
providing up to 100% of the installed measure cost which is consistent with Ameren Missouri’s Gas Tariff 
language.  Spire has also implemented these changes in its Western service territory as part of the 
Company’s co-delivery with Evergy, in tariff sheet R-30.17. Spire feels these changes will allow the 
company the flexilibilty needed to spend down funding to help our customers. 

No additional funds are being requested outside of the funding we already have budgeted with 
our EEC Portfolio to operate this revision to the Company’s tariff.  

 
Sincerely, 
/s/ Shaylyn Dean 		 
Shaylyn Dean 


